
 

 

 

 
 

 

Principal’s Message 
 

 

 

Dear ESS Families, 

 

We appreciate all of you who came out to our Family/Teacher Interviews. It 

is always so great to see families here in the building! 

 

As we reflect, we see all the growth and change that has happened in our 

school. It seems hard to believe that we are already into the winter break. 

Students have accomplished a great deal, and this time of year is always a 

great time to celebrate the learning that has happened in our building. 

 

As always, we ask that you reach out with any questions about your child’s 

learning. Research suggests that the more communication between home 

and school, the better the student’s success at school is.  

 

Take time during the break to celebrate the successes with your child. A lot 

has happened, including academics, clubs, sports, and all of these deserve 

to be recognized. 

 

This season, we wish everyone the best in a well-deserved break. If you 

celebrate, have a Merry Christmas, and a Happy New Year 

 

 

No student should be absent from the school unless the parent has 

notified the school of this absence. This includes leaving at lunch. If a 

student is not going to return after lunch, parents should notify the school 

of this absence. 
 

You can call the school at 250-865-4674, use the SchoolMessenger app, or email 

the school at ess.mailing@sd5.bc.ca to report any absence. 
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•Jan 3: First day back

•Jan 9, 10, & 11: Grad 
Photos

•Jan 11: PAC Meeting

•Jan 26: Newsletter

•Jan 26: Semester 1 
Ends

•Jan 27: No School

•Jan 30: Semester 2 
Begins

•Feb 8: PAC Meeting

mailto:ess.mailing@sd5.bc.ca


 

Aboriginal Education Circle 
November has been a busy 

month for the Indigenous 

Program.   Erica Vogt came in to 

share a presentation with 

students on Indigenous Veterans 

Day. Erica has been away from 

Elkford for several years focusing 

on History and Aboriginal studies 

in university. We are very fortunate that she has been 

so willing to come back to ESS to share some 

knowledge with us. 

 

Grade 8 student, Kristofer Blackmore, shared his 

knowledge of beading. We were able to complete some 

beautiful, beaded poppies. Kristofer and Brenda will be 

continuing to help other students who would like to 

learn to bead at lunch times in Brenda’s room. 

 

Grade 12 student, Allie Hurley, contributed to her 

capstone by helping to plan activities and events during 

Metis week. Jacey Pumphrey and Erica Vogt both spent 

a full day with Allie making Bannock that most everyone 

at school got to enjoy. Erica also spent another full day 

with Allie, where Erica presented and shared about 

Metis culture to all students in the school.  

 

Thank you, Allie, Erica, and Jacey! 

 

Grade 11 and 12 Indigenous girls joined up with 

students from SSS and FSS to take a self defence 

class. The girls learned some amazing skills and had 

fun while practicing. Thank you to Kootenay Taekwon-

do for sharing such important skills with these girls. 

 

Students ended last week with big smiles and lots of 

laughter. We were fortunate to have JJ Guy and Gordon 

Strobbe of ‘Twin Fiddlers’ join us for 

a full school assembly where staff 

and students all listened, danced, 

and laughed together. It was 

wonderful seeing so many smiling 

faces. We can’t wait till next year to 

have them back again! 
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My name is Breanne King. 

 

I grew up in Lethbridge and went to university for my 

teaching and mathematics degree there. I’ve been 

teaching for school district 5 for four years- one 

previously at ESS and I am excited to be a part of the 

ESS community again! I’m a mom of four amazing kids 

and we live in Elkford. I love being outside, hiking and 

exploring; travelling is one of my passions and I have 

visited thirteen countries and would love to visit more. I 

speak French and am currently working to learn 

American Sign Language. I love music; I sing, play the 

piano and am attempting to learn and ukulele. 

 

 

 

 

Hi, my name is Sarah Brooks. 

 

I am one of the Student Services teachers here at 

Elkford Secondary School. I moved to the Kootenays 

from Port McNeill, on Vancouver Island at the end of 

August and have been really enjoying exploring the 

area! I have been a teacher for 16 years, but when I am 

not in school, I enjoy scrapbooking, skiing, dirt biking, 

biking. camping, fishing, and watching my boys play 

hockey. Really anything to spend time with my family!  

Wishing you all a happy holiday season. All the best in 

the New Year! ~Sarah Brooks 



 

 

Hi, my name is Nicole  

 

I have lived in Elkford since 2018, moved here for my 

husband's "Mike" job at Fording River Operations.  I 

have worked a few different jobs in the area, one of 

which has been as an on-call member of the 

"Emergency List/Casual List" for all jobs at the schools 

in both Elkford and Sparwood.  Recently been hired on 

at Elkford Secondary School as an Unqualified 

Educational Assistant, working with students from 

Grades 7 to 12 in all types of classes and very much 

enjoying it. I have been on call since the first day of 

school this year and had the honor to go on an 

Overnight Camping Trip to the Elk Lakes with PE Class. 

My Stepson who's in grade 11 went as part of that class 

also and his father got to join as a chaperon. This is a 

tremendous honor to have been hired, and I very much 

enjoy all the students and staff.  Some of which I know 

from past calls into the Rocky Mountain Elementary 

School, and others as family friends from within the 

community of 

Elkford.  I 

enjoy in my 

off time doing 

art, 

photography, 

and outdoor 

activities, 

exploring by 

vehicles bush 

trucks, hiking 

with my 

family and 

friends and 

my pets. 

 

Hello, my name is Laura Paton. 

 

I've lived in Elkford for almost 3 years now, but my first 

time here was in 2012. I have lived in BC, Alberta, 

France and Idaho and I loved them all.  

I have 3 kids aged 7, 5 and 3. I love hiking, baking, and 

crafting.  

I am super excited to be part of this staff. Thank you all 

for the warm welcome and the help, I definitely need 

any help I can get! I hope to create a fun and welcome 

learning space for students. I look forward to working 

with you all  



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

To learn more about this program, 

check out the QR Code. 
 

 



The Sr. Metalwork  

Has been using the sand-casting process this term. Sand 

casting, also known as sand molded casting, is a metal 

casting process using sand as the mold material. Brayden 
has made a cancer ribbon to be donated to an Elkford art 
sale with proceeds going to a local charity.  
 

JR shop at ESS  
The grade 8/9 shop classes at ESS have completed 

their Catapult project for the term. The students 

assignment was to create a catapult that will shoot 

a minimum of 10 feet in distance and 4 feet in 

height.  

Mrs. Wenda’s Art Room 
We have been working on clay for the past few weeks as well 

as sketchbook challenges. The Nutri Tower in the Art Room is 

a lovely addition allowing us to grow some herbs and leafy 

greens – feel free to taste some if you are around 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Metal_casting
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Metal_casting
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sand
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mold_(manufacturing)


Great Hustle, Strength, Courage and 

Positivity in PE 
What a month!!! All students were busy this month. It 

has been awesome to see so many students being so 

active.  

Senior PE students finished their school weightlifting 

program and then headed down to Rockhard Fitness. 

Students took their previous knowledge and applied it 

in a real-life setting. Students used machines, free 

weights, cardio 

equipment as well as 

followed etiquette and 

rules in a commercial 

gym. Thank you to Kelly 

for allowing nearly 50 

students into her gym 

over four classes.  

Moving forward, all students from grade 7-12 had the 

opportunity to go skating and curling. Mr. McAllister and 

other community members helped with showing the 

students the basics of curling. Mr. Skelton also came 

down and helped with skating. Students were busy and 

worked hard on the ice.  

All students had health 

class with Ms. Keast 

and the Community 

Health Nurse, 

Shealaine Taylor. 

Shealaine talked with 

all senior PE students 

about her role in the 

community and how 

students can access 

services in Elkford and the Elk Valley. 

Finally, a big highlight of the month was rock climbing 

with the Senior PE class. Students went down to 

Cranbrook’s Arq Climbing Gym, where all students 

learned the basics to climbing. Students showed their 

strength, courage and pushed themselves to their 

limits.  

This was a big month out in the community and 

surrounding areas. I would like to thank PAC for their 

support of the rock climbing (they covered the cost of 

the admission), Elkford’s Lions Club and the United 

Steel Workers for paying the transportation costs, 

Elkford Secondary School for covering the costs of 

substitute teachers for rock climbing and transportation 

to skating/curling.  

Thank you to the parents and guardians who made sure 

their student was ready for the day. Thank you to the 

students for working so hard and bringing your positive 

energy to our adventures.  

 

Great hustle out there, Mr. Gulyas.   

 

 



Great Hustle: PE Students in the Local 

Outdoors. 
Throughout December, 

grade 7-12 students have 

been snowshoeing and 

cross-country skiing 

through the local 

wilderness and local trails. 

Students learned how to 

climb and descend 

mountains in their 

snowshoes and how to 

“break trail” in the deep 

snow. Students also 

learned how to cross 

country ski up and down 

trails, how to turn in corners and follow etiquette on the 

trails.  

Thank you to the Lions Club and USW for the 

transportation costs for the grade 7s to access the 

groomed trails at Mountain Meadows golf course, as 

well as the Elkford Nordic Society for having the trails 

groomed for students. Thank you to the Elkford Trails 

Alliance, for providing such great local trails. Thank you 

to the Columbia Basin Trust for the grant to purchase 

new snowshoes as well as the Elkford Project Society, 

Elkford Nordic Society and Sparwood Thrift Shop 

Society for helping purchase epic cross-country skis 

that are being used by all PE students at Elkford 

Secondary School.  

Great hustle everyone, Mr. Gulyas .   

 

 



 



  



All PE Students: Avalanche Training with Avalanche Canada  

Madeline Martin from Avalanche Canada came in to discuss safety in the 

back country with ESS PE students over two days in the last week of school 

before the holiday break. On day one, Madeline discussed the 

fundamentals of trip planning, the dangers in the 

backcountry, and the essential gear students 

would need when venturing into avalanche terrain.  

On day two, students had the opportunity to do 

some hands-on transceiver, probe and 

shovel work, digging, probing, and 

finding buried beacons. Students were 

well prepared and respectful of our 

Avalanche Canada presenter. 

Thank you all for your hustle and 

resilience, Mr. Gulyas.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



Payments 

 
Making payments to the school has never been easier with SchoolCashOnline. Of course, you can still pay the old 

fashion way at the office with Check or Cash. Please see the directions below, to pay any outstanding school fees. 

 



SchoolMessenger / SafeArrival 

 

How to Report an 

Absence 
 

SchoolMessenger SafeArrival 
 

To report an absence to the school you may 

choose any of the following methods:  

 

• call 1-833 566-1225  

• Access the website 

https://go.schoolmessenger.ca  

• download App from Apple or Google Play  

 

Please choose the reason for your child’s 

absence from school: sick, appointment, 

family vacation, etc. Don’t forget to wait for 

confirmation # to ensure your child’s 

absence has been recorded. 

How to sign up for SMS 
 

School Messenger SMS 
 

Our district utilizes the School Messenger 

system to deliver text messages, straight to 

your mobile phone with important 

information about events, school closings, 

safety alerts and more.  

 

You can join by sending a text message of 

“Yes” or “Y” to 978338.  

 

Please make sure you are utilizing the 

cellular number that the school has on 

record. The cellular phone number for SMS 

must match the contact information on file. 

 

For more information and detailed instructions visit our support page on the School District 

Website 

http://www.sd5.bc.ca/studentparent/SchoolMessenger/Pages/default.aspx#/= 
 

 

 

https://go.schoolmessenger.ca/
http://www.sd5.bc.ca/studentparent/SchoolMessenger/Pages/default.aspx#/=


MyEd Family Portal 
Report cards are coming soon. Now is a good time to familiarize yourself with the MyEd Family Portal. Since last year 

our school has done report cards electronically. Thus, cutting our paper waste and reducing the number of students 

that lose them on the way home. If you need any assistance, please feel free to contact us at the office  

250-865-4674.  

 

Click here for Family Portal Information. Also check out the quick notes below. 

file:///S:/Office/MyEd/MyEd%20Family%20Portal/SD%205%20Family-Portal-Instructions-To-Parents%20Edits.pdf

